PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
February 14, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on February 14 at the airport building.  Chairman Paul Henriksen called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Steve Adams and Kenn Aufderhar, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.  
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for January 3 and 10
Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve the minutes for the January 3 and January 10 meetings as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said additional expenses included engineering fees and upgrade to area behind hangar C.  Aufderhar moved, seconded by Adams to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $4,907.20 and $32,208.30 and payroll in the amount of $1,786.00. The motion passed unanimously.  
C.
Review of Correspondence
None

D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds, received $15,000 from the FAA, collected $7,000 in receivables; airport fund has $34,000 and the Port fund has $78,800; have 83% of revenues and 84% of expenses remaining.  
E.
Public Comment
It was asked how many hours there were.  Cosgrove replied there were 47 hours.
F.
Commissioner Reports
Aufderhar reported that he had assisted with the project behind hangar C.
Adams said a credit card policy should be created.  Henriksen will develop one. Solar panel reset was repaired; had a successful work day. Once airport manager is hired, revisit the donation of a vehicle.  Website was updated, small works roster application was added, will add security for receiving applications directly through the website and other changes were made to simplify the ability to find information. The runway and other areas were cleared of snow.  Structure removal at 756 Shark Reef is almost completed; driveway to be removed and will be used by orchardist.  
Henriksen said he attended a meeting with state legislative member Deborah Lekanoff and attended the IOSA reorganization meeting. 

G.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda
Adams asked to add the analysis of the Shark Reef property.  Henriksen said the purpose of the purchase was to remove trees and to provide a safer RPZ; is generating income to help pay for itself.  Feels property should be retained by the Port.  Aufderhar said the statistics of airports closing as a result of development is increasing; FAA requesting airports to purchase land around the airports; long term rentals in short supply; shown as a future purchase on the master plan.  Would not like to see it sold.  Adams concurred that the property should be retained as a buffer, meets past and present goals of the airport.  By consensus, it was agreed not to sell.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A.    District Clerk Job Interviews
Cosgrove reported that she sent e-mails out to candidates expressing interest in the position informing them of future interviews to be held, dates to be determined.  Asked if the whole commission wants to be involved in the interview or just one commissioner.  It was decided to have a special meeting with all the commissioners in executive session.  Cosgrove to arrange dates.  
B.    Hangar Layout Plan
Adams presented a new layout plan different from what is in the master plan which would be cheaper than the $6,000,000 mentioned; maintain what exists currently, buildings can be maintained for quite a few more years.  Cars accessing the storage units cross taxiways where planes move, have had some close calls between the two.  Some storage units in hangar D could be changed to be open T-hangars; hangar A spaces could be downsized and additional hangars could be attached to the south end of that hangar building; access to the storage units could be added to the east of the long term parking area.  This proposal would mean that none of the existing hangars will be torn down.  The original plan would remove the camping area whereas the suggested changes would leave it.  There are a number of issues that need to be resolved before moving forward; research will continue.  
C.    Discussion on Master Plan Narrative Update and AWOS

Cosgrove reported that she placed ads requesting an RFQ today. 
D.    Computer/Laptop Purchase
Adams asked to table this topic until later.  Henriksen said that if laptops are purchased, will have to pay a yearly fee for office suite 365 or purchase the software.  
NEW BUSINESS
A.    Resolution 2019-01 – Amendment of the 2018 Budget
Cosgrove said this will have to be tabled, had not heard back from auditor’s office regarding resolution format.  
PUBLIC COMMENT
It was suggested that hangars with no airplanes should be made available to those desiring one.  Adams said a policy needs to be established.  Cosgrove said there are some hangars that are only used part-time and the planes are based elsewhere.  
It was mentioned that it was appreciated that the Port was trying to save money.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to adjourn the meeting at 5:47 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Chairman-Paul Henriksen



Secretary-Helen Cosgrove
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